
August 17, 2015 
 
The Strasburg Township Board of Supervisors held their regular meeting on 
Monday, August 17, 2015 , at 1:00 p.m. at the Strasburg Township Municipal 
Building, 400 Bunker Hill Road. Present were Peggy Dearolf and Thomas Willig; 
Administrator Mark Deimler; Solicitor Josele Cleary 
 
Guests: Adrienne Vicari, Gwen Newell, Mark Johnson, Matt Neff, Donna Walker. 
 
On a motion by Dearolf/Willig, the Board unanimously voted to adopt the minutes 
of August 3, 2015 as submitted. 
 
On a motion by Willig/Dearolf, the Board unanimously voted to approve bill 
listings for payment: General Fund checks #20506-20509 in the amount of 
$508.50  
 
Public comment was invited. Gwen Newell introduced herself as the Township’s 
new community planner. 
 
On a motion by Willig/Dearolf, the Board unanimously voted to approve the storm 
water management plan for 323 North Star Road contingent on the proper 
submission of a storm water management agreement and financial security. 
 
On a motion by Willig/Dearolf, the Board voted unanimously to accept the 
funding offer from PennVEST for the Refton Waste Water Treatment Facility 
(WWTF) and authorize Deimler to digitally sign any documents. 
 
On a motion by Willig/Dearolf, the Board voted unanimously to award the 
construction contracts for the WWTF contingent upon receipt of acceptable bond 
documents. 
 
On a motion by Willig/Dearolf, the Board voted unanimously to accept a verbal 
proposal from Hanover Engineering to draft a subdivision and land development 
ordinance for the Township not to exceed $8,000.00 contingent on its submission 
in a form acceptable to Deimler. 
 
On a motion by Willig/Dearolf, the Board voted unanimously to authorize Deimler 
to testify on behalf of the Township in a civil action against Larry Eugene 
Reinhart, 120 Main Street, Refton. 

 
There being no further business before the Board, the Supervisors adjourned at 
2:45 p.m.  
 
Judith G. Willig 
Township Secretary  
 


